## It's 55 Years for Class of 1969

The Collins Class of 1969 would love to get together on Saturday, October 12, at 5 pm at Cafe One Ten (in the old Kelly Drug Location) for reminiscing and dinner (order and pay on your own). There is no other charge, but we would like to know if you are planning to attend. Please contact Kathy Young Rutledge with any questions and/or to RSVP at kyr52@hotmail.com. The planning committee members are really looking forward to seeing as many of you as we can for this 55th Reunion.

Association note: We hope you'll be at the all-class reunion Friday evening and Saturday as well!

## **Moving Forward With Purpose**

The website we have had since 2016 has served us well, but the audience has changed and if we want to catch and keep the younger alumni, the format of the site must change as well.

It is currently being redesigned and should be up and running by the end of October. Some of the features that can be expected are the online forms for registering to the mailing list. Online registration and payment for the reunion activities, and online payment for donations.

Additionally, the Facebook page will be changed to a group so that you can make comments and add information and we will also have a presence on Instagram,

We do not intend to do away with the printed newsletter for those who want one; however, we do hope to send more of our communication via email or through our website and social media. If you have not already given us your email address, please send it to ohhsalumni@yahoo.com. You can also look forward to email messages about easy ways to donate.

Since no one stepped up to take over, there will be no Reunion Log this year. If you are interested in working on a publication for next year or can talk someone else into doing it, let us know through email or by contacting Sherry Keffer, 304-640-0988.

Return Service Requested

OHHS/CHS Alumni Association P.O. Box 462